MG Franklin E. Miles Chapter (229), NM[image: image16.png]



The Military Order of the World Wars®


The Companion[image: image17.png]



“It is better to serve than be served.”
May, 2024


[image: image18.png]»
o



“The Companion” Newsletter | MG Franklin E. Miles Chapter (229), NM | May, 2024

COMMANDER’S LOG 
.The May-June 2024 issue of the Officer Review has arrived.  Pages 8-9 contain summaries of the proposed changes to the Constitution and Bylaws of the Order that are to be voted on in the upcoming National Meeting..  Some are housekeeping items, but several important issues are to be considered.  One is changing the membership available to senior NCOs in grades E-7 to E-9 or to all enlisted.  Another relates to the name of the organization.  

The articles about the possible name change for the Order on pages 16-18 in the January-February 2024 issue of the Officer Review.  Details of the proposed changes are available on the MOWW web site.  Please let me know your opinions on these issues so that I can represent you at the meeting.   
The 2024 National Convention is scheduled for 7-10 August in Valley Forge, PA.  Information about the schedule and the tours is in this and the last issue of the Officer Review and on the MOWW website.  The registration form is an online form on the MOWW website. Hotel information is also on the website.   

On Page 13, there is an article about the Girl Scouts Gold Award and recognition of those earning it.  The example use is the presentation of the recognition of the certificates at the recent ceremony of the Girls Scouts of New Mexico Trails Council in Albuquerque where is as privileged to present the certificates to these young women.  I   submitted the picture to the Chapters in Action section of the magazine never expecting to be the basis of a full article. 
Don’t forget to contribute to the CINC’s solicitation.  It is very helpful in supporting the many activities that are supported from the national headquarters. 

The MOWW Policy Manual, dated 5 January 2024 has been posted to the moww.org website.
  THIS MONTH’S SPEAKER 
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This month’s speaker will be LANL Senior Historian Alan B. Carr

The Elegance of Fusion: The H-Bomb’s Origin Story, 1920-1945
The hydrogen bomb is one of the most innovative, terrifying, and politically consequential inventions in history. Most accounts of the H-bomb’s story revolve around the first full-scale test, conducted in fall 1952. But the H-bomb’s biography can be traced back to 1920, when the concept of nuclear fusion was first imagined as a process for powering the stars. The Elegance of Fusion follows the key discoveries and the brilliant scientists who made them during the formative years of thermonuclear research. The lecture also reassesses the nature and value of H-bomb work at wartime Los Alamos. Though often perceived as a small-scale technical distraction, dozens of exceptional scientists performed theoretical and experimental research of critical importance during the war. This effort, which was continually nurtured by J. Robert Oppenheimer, provided a firm technical foundation for the H-bomb’s successful development in subsequent years. 
This month, Alan will be attending by Zoom.

MEETING DETAILS

This month’s meeting will be on Tuesday May 21st.  We will meet in the Los Alamos Research Park building room 203A.  The building is labelled Hot Rocks Café in the map.  The meeting will begin with a social period at 6:00 PM followed by a brief business meeting at 6;30 PM.  There may be a presentation starting at about 7:15 PM. 
The Military Order of the World Wars meetings are open to all interested people for dinner and program with RSVP, or the program only at no cost. .  The cost for dinner is $25.  Please call Robert Hull 1-505-328-1502 for reservations.  A reservation is a commitment to pay.  The dinner menu is TBD with appropriate sides.

The meeting will be a hybrid session including Zoom online.  Zoom session will start at about 6:00 PM.  Zoom details will be in the reminder email several days before the meeting.
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LAST MONTH: SPEAKER         
The speaker at our April dinner was the New Mexico House of Representatives, District 43 Representative Christine Chandler talking about the recently completed legislative session.

. I know a number of you, and I have done this now for a few years, but I thought maybe I'd just start from the beginning and give a little bit of background about me, which I know some of you know fairly well and talk about the structure of the session and kind of how we do sessions a little bit and then maybe talk about what happened.  I'm representative Christine Chandler. I have lived in Los Alamos probably around 30 years and have been active in many community capacities. I was elected to the council and served on the council and been on different boards and commissions and that kind of thing.  When the seat became open about six years ago, I ran for the office and was happy to win and represent this wonderful community.  I really enjoy living here, and I like the engagement that many of you have and it makes it interesting for me and I hope interesting for you. 

New Mexico is unusual in a number of ways in how it operates its government.  We have sessions that run from January to February and then that's one session. That's what we call the short session or the 30-day session.  Then we have a long session, which is 60 days.  So in even years, we have short sessions and a short session is intended to basically address budgetary and revenue issues that per the Constitution.  It'll also gives the executive, the governor, the authority to set the agenda, which some of us find a little frustrating.  It's really a top heavy kind of executive power.  In terms of balance between the three branches, the executive has a great deal authority in the 30-day session as to what we're going to be working on.  We're working on trying to fix that or change it. The 60-day is wide open.  We can discuss anything, any issue, file bills on any issue which we do probably to excess.  

Let me give you an example.  This was a 30-day. So that's a budget session and a tax session usually, and the governor did set some bills in motion.  There were over 600 bills filed in a 30-day.  Just imagine that not all of them got what we refer to as a message. The governor's message would then put it on the agenda.  But that's a lot.  Only 72 or so passed in about 68 or so were signed.  Actually, that's a pretty good record.  The governor did not veto very many bills this go round. Not sure why. She is threatening a special session, which I'll talk about maybe towards the end here.
I served on the House Taxation and Revenue Committee, and I am the chair of the House Judiciary Committee.  I have been on those committees pretty much since I left the council.

 …
The subject matter that is technically challenging is taxes. It's very interesting, I thought found it very interesting, but for example, in the last session, there were 75 bills in tax file.  That's been a long session in the how in judiciary, which was my first year chairing that committee last year, there were over 200 bills filed. So just in terms of the workload for the two committees, you have to manage the House Judiciary Committee, and it's more challenging, and you have to make value judgments as to which bills you're going to hear because you're not going to hear all of them.
Is that a good thing in a way, because then I get to pick, so that's a power thing, too that gives me authority over how to proceed.  That gives me some policymaking authority in tax. We heard almost all the bills because we could.  They all kind of move through.
In the budget session, we passed a budget that I kind of thought of this as a bread and butter session there. I didn't think there were any great changes, big policy initiatives, which we have been seeing in the last five years with our governor, and we're aligned that both chambers are have a democratic majorities, our house, the house has a significant majority. We're almost at a two thirds majority.  We are one short of a two thirds democratic majority. So generally we are in alignment. Although there's some cracks in that relationship, we have over a $10 billion budget.
I'm sure all of you know that a large portion of that budget is sustained by our oil and gas revenues in the eastern part of the state. They are very strong right now and they have been since I have been in office. We expect that to continue for another seven or eight years.  That's not to say they're going to be very, very strong for those periods. It's starting to taper off now we're starting to see some tapering, but we expect them to be very good for us. So what do we do?  We talk about this all the time.  We rely so much on oil and gas for our budget. How do we plan for that? 

Well, one of the ways we plan for that is we have we have something called a rainy day fund, which is based on a formula. We rely on, if the revenues exceed XYZ, it goes into our rainy day fund.  That's something we can tap if there's a big budget crunch, and that's based on a formula as well. We have something called the sevence tax fund. We rely on that to supplement our budget.
We have in the last five or six years have been creating funds with the aim that supports certain activities.  You've heard of the opportunity scholarship fund.  We have the law enforcement recruitment and retention fund.  I'm trying, but there's a whole litany of funds. We have the early childhood fund, and I'm not talking about monies that we're drawing from our public lands fund that the commissioner of public lands manages.  We created a separate early childhood education fund, and it was projected to have less than a billion dollars based on the formula we created to fund that fund. It is now over $5 billion.  I'm saying this because I want all of you to know we know that the oil and gas stream is not forever and we are planning in various ways to address the issue with the funds.
But of course, we also look to economic development and other things. Economic development is very hard. It's very slow and returns are just it's grueling.  So we are trying and there have been some.  We have been lucky in some ways.  Amazon has come here. We have drawn in some businesses into the state.  Intel is doing well. They expect to expand by about 700 jobs in the near future. So we are working on that.
In the interim, we know we are not spending every penny that comes in. I don't want anyone to think that we are investing it in various funds. Those funds are funding other things.  We are drawing off the revenues of the funds that are invested.  So, we certainly give our employees raises. We've given teachers raises.  They've gotten fairly hefty raises in the last five years, and we hope to be able to continue to do that.  We recognize those are all recurring expenses, recurring expenses to be planned for and we are doing that.

 Our tax package this year was at about $220 million in what we call tax expenditures.  What's a tax expenditure?  It's a tax cut.  It's tax incentives like credits that we might offer businesses. They all totaled about over $200 million.  That actually is a modest tax package for us in the last five years. We didn't get any money back this year. That's right.
This is just a short summary of what was in the tax package. There were about 20 items in the tax package, many of them smallish.  I had a couple of deals in the tax package. One was I carried for the renewable energy folks. Next year, energy was interested in expanding what we call our IRB process and terminal revenue bond process.  Industrial revenue bonds are a way to eliminate property taxes for the entity that's building the structure. It has to be done with the consent of local governments, however. So remember, property taxes go primarily to local governments.  State government sees very little, if any, property taxes. But it's basically a tax abatement plan that draws companies to construct certain things.  In terms of renewable energy, we need large scale storage if we want to expand wind and solar, and to do that, we're looking for ways to incentivize the construction of those large scale storage facilities.  I was asked to carry a bill that would promote that, and we got it through. It was part of the tax package.
There were a number of other issues. We were offering some tax incentives to develop geothermal in the state and along those lines.  If I were to characterize our tax package this year, I would say the emphasis was on environmental kinds of things, not 100 percent, but generally.
There was a little bit of a dispute between us and the governor last year. She vetoed large sections of our tax package.  The things that really riled the environmental community was she eliminated a number of our environmental incentives.  So this year she promised to come back after a great deal of criticism for doing that to support us in various efforts.  EV development, EV cars were supporting people. We just bought a heat pump system.  There's some tax credits available through the state and the federal government for those kinds of things. So we're doing that kind of stuff. It's interesting.
I like tax policy because I like thinking about how to use the tax system to accomplish other goals.  I think it's really interesting. But they don't provide enough money to cover all the requests for those types of things for solar and wind and heat pumps.  The state runs out of money early in the year.  What you're talking about is we cap them because if we didn't cap them, we wouldn't be able to budget for them.  So we cap the amount of tax credit you might get for the solar panels that you put in or for us, our heat pump system. We do that because otherwise it could be an escalating expense, and we have to find a way to do it.  That's why we do it that way. You don't want to just be spending like drunken sailors. Well, you need to be able to manage it, and so it's hard to manage if it's infinite. So that's why we do it that way.
We've certainly been investing a lot in education. I suppose you could argue about whether or not we're seeing the returns we need to be seeing there. There's certainly been criticized for that.  I think it's a long term process.  I think to expect something to be showing up in five years, which is when the new governor came in, is a little unreasonable to expect. 

We are looking at workforce development type program.  We have a workforce development and apprenticeship fund that is going to be used to develop apprenticeship programs. Often in the two year schools,  there are programs not just here, but in Santa Fe and Española and other parts of the state. We recognize we do not have enough people working in the trades.   We know that, and that's not just in New Mexico. That tends to be a national trend.  We need to find a way to encourage young people to go into the trades. The labor unions have been working very closely with the state to develop apprenticeship programs as well. For two reasons.  One is we need more people in the trades. They need more people as members.  It's a win-win.  You help develop the workforce.  You get more people as members of the trade union.  I work very closely with the labor unions and the school labor unions.  I view myself as what I consider myself a traditional Democrat, and labor is kind of the backbone of my philosophy. So I work very closely with the labor unions on many bills.
Community safety was something the governor and we are very interested in. We have some philosophical differences, though, with her. She and the majority, I guess, in both chambers agree on at least some of the gun safety bills.  Not all of the gun safety bills made it through. There were about half a dozen that the governor was very interested in seeing, and two made its way through.  One was a seven-day waiting period before you can actually obtain the firearm after you've purchased it.  What was the other? Oh, no firearms in polling places, but you wouldn't believe the opposition to it.  It's an intimidation issue.  That's how I think poll workers feel, and others who might be voting and feeling a little uncomfortable.
So those two bills, but there were other bills. I'm working with my colleague Joy Garrett from Albuquerque to try to improve what some people refer to as the red flag law.  We passed the red flag law a few years ago. It was a struggle to get that one over the finish line, There are some, I don't want to call it defect issues in the bill in terms of implementation that were brought to our attention by law enforcement. Initially, law enforcement, at least some segments of law, mostly the sheriffs, were opposed to the red flag laws.  Now I think they're beginning to see the value, and now they're showing us where we can improve the bill.  We worked very closely with the state police and some of the larger police departments in the state to try to improve it so we have a good bill.  It got stuck over in the Senate. So we're going to be continuing to work on that. 

There will be some other bills.  There was an assault weapons.  I call it a regulation that failed. That's a very controversial bill, and frankly, I don't think it was ready for prime time this year, but there'll be some more conversations along those lines.  There were probably some other bills.  There were these two bills that passed. There were more.
The governor, I think, was somewhat frustrated with what some people might refer to as tough-on-crime bills, enhanced penalties. There were some enhanced penalty bills that made their way through. Most members, at least in the House on our side, don't think those bills are effective in terms of actually deterring crime and preventing crime.
There are heavy lifts, I would say, to get those kinds of bills through. The governor has talked about a special session to address some of the gun safety... well, not... excuse me, public safety issues. She got very frustrated, I think it's fair to say, when a bill she could not get over the finish line.  Actually, it didn't even get a hearing in the Senate judiciary. It's a bill that I think was not well thought out, and it had to do with criminal competency.  There are some people with mental illnesses that aren't competent to stay on trial, and we're all like, that's like 1%, if that, of crime.
You know, that is involved in the situation, but it's an ongoing thing, because there was just something on the news this last week of someone that, in the past, has been deemed incompetent and has committed dozens of property crimes, but keeps being let out because he's incompetent, so he just goes and does more. Well, fair enough, but when we worked through the bill with her, it hadn't been well thought out, in our opinion, and actually in just about everybody's opinion, and that includes the DAs, the public defenders, the behavioral health people, and so on.
We're looking at trying to come up with a more well thought out approach that addresses not just criminal competency. There are issues of civil competency that need to be addressed. There are, I think the governor, and she hasn't said this to me, but my interpretation of some of the kinds of things that are going on there, she's very frustrated with the homeless problem, as we all are, and there's obviously a connection between homelessness and mental illness.  It's clear that there's a relationship there. How are we going to address that? It's not a crime to be homeless. Many homeless people are unhoused now, and do not commit crimes. They are not criminals, but we need to be thinking about ways to support them, whether or not they've committed a crime. Many of them may commit misdemeanors.  Well, misdemeanors aren't going to get you. Right.  There was a thing on the news that they've been trying to work with people on the streets to get support and treatment.  Many of them don't want it because they want to continue doing their drugs and stuff.  We need to figure out ways to address that, and certainly the drug problem is significant, particularly in Albuquerque, but not just Albuquerque.
We have issues here as well. I met with the DA in Albuquerque last week to try to understand what things we can do to help them, but the fentanyl issue is real and prevalent. It is a big problem.  To hear their story, I'm just trying to educate myself a little bit on how to be able to better assist them, but they're trying to find ways to address it, but we don't have drug treatment facilities in the state that are adequate to address something.  My concern with the governor's interest in new laws is we will not have facilities to then address some of these things.
So we need the facilities first before we start coming up with ways to try to get people into it. That makes sense. On the other hand, there naturally isn't enough people to staff the facilities.  You could build them, but then you don't have anybody qualified to staff them. It's a very frustrating issue, and certainly her intent and our intent is the same. It's just kind of a question about how are we going to get there and how are we going to prioritize things.
That was a little bit of a depression, but I think it's very likely we're going to have a special session in July, and I have been chatting a little bit with her staff about how that might play out. My feeling is we need to lay the groundwork for that now.  We can't go into a special session and not have a plan forward and general agreement between the leadership of our chambers and the governor's office. Otherwise, it's just going to be useless. The bills basically have to be ready.  Because otherwise, you're just spending time and accomplishing nothing.  I don't think the legislature will accommodate that kind of thing. She can call us into session.  She has the authority to do that, but we have the authority to adjourn if we're not ready, and that could happen if we don't want it to happen. We try to work with the governor, but we need to have a plan and a path forward.  Otherwise, it's a waste of a lot of time and your money because it costs money to have a special session.

 Health care, we have been working to try to increase access by supporting people who you have to use the exchange to purchase there. Something called the Health Care Affordability Fund exists to support lower income people, but not so low that they qualify for Medicaid.  So we provide assistance along those lines, and that's another fund that we have just shored up in terms of financing. We created a bill, a system that will allow hospitals now, well, excuse me, allow the state to increase our Medicaid reimbursements to providers.   That's a good thing, and I think it's hospitals mostly. I don't remember the details, but that's a good thing. Just as you can address that. It's mainly hospitals in predominantly rural areas.
We're trying, as I'm sure all of you pretty much know this, almost half of our population is on Medicaid, and more than half of our babies being born are Medicaid babies. So we need to find, and we can't impose on the providers to such a degree that they're not getting adequate reimbursement for those services.   We're trying to work with the medical community to come up with ways to increase the reimbursements, because I think that will ensure that we continue to have providers.

 We have been investing more in environmental.  NMED has gotten some significant bumps. They've been short on staff for quite some time..
This is kind of an odd oddity of our system as well. Members of each chamber get what we call a capital outlay allocation, when we have enough money, and there have been years when we didn't have enough money and so members didn't have capital outlay.  What does that mean? What it means is, I as a legislature gets to earmarked funds.  We get a budget,  I got a budget of $2.5 million this year for my district.  So I meet with constituents, usually governmental entities, I tend to focus on infrastructure projects primarily. So for Los Alamos, the Los Alamos County is developing something called the Jemez Mountain Fire Protection Project, which is on the ski hill.  They want to get a water main up at the ski hill so they can have access to water, and when we have fires, which we have been having, they will have better access to water.  That's a significant project, many millions of dollars. Last year I gave the project a million dollars.
UNMLA, I try to help. So this year, not a sexy thing, but $370,000 for roof repair and so on at UNMLA.  I have other communities that I help.  In Jemez Springs, they have mutual domestic water systems. They have a big problem with their sewer treatment plant that breached, I think it was last year or two years ago, but they're still working that problem. So we need to help them with their sewer treatment plan.  Not a good thing to get sewage in the river. So the mutual domestic water systems usually get a fair amount of money from me so that they can replace piping and some of their infrastructure. I'm used to living in cities, not big cities, but real cities anyway.  When I got this job, I learned about mutual domestic water associations in the state. I did not know much about them at all, if anything. In Jemez Springs, there's a volunteer board and they run the water system.  That's it. They have like one operator and maybe a clerk in the office to do the billings. They may contract.  Well, they certainly contract when they have to replace pipe.  Jemez Springs is in good shape. They have a lab retired manager. Do you know John Merhege?  He's on the board.  They have a retired CPA. They have a guy who worked for Chevron and lived in Jakarta for a long time. They have a pretty good board, right? They have worked in systems.
Not everybody has that. So you have people who  don't have a lot of expertise, but they're running the water system, and it's mind boggling. The state, we the legislature, have worked with the executive to create a subdivision of DFA to work on local infrastructure issues to support some of these smaller communities who do not have the wherewithal to deal with hiring an engineering company, figuring out how to replace the pipe or put in a new water tank, which comes up every once in a while.
That has been an educational experience for me and really good that I just don't have Los Alamos because if I just had Los Alamos, I would know none of this.  I would just have to rely on my colleagues, and you can rely on other people's information and that's fine. But to actually go out into the little communities and talk to them and look at their stuff, which I do a couple times a year, it's been very helpful for me to have a better understanding of rural New Mexico because living here or before I lived in Santa Fe, that is not a worldview that I would be aware of.
This transcription was assisted by TurboScribe.ai.
LAHS NJROTC news
This is LAHS NJROTC monthly newsletter May edition. We had a very eventful and packed month. We started the transition of the new NJROTC Staff. We are very proud of this year's new cadet staff and we wish the outgoing staff good luck on their new journey! This month we have also honored our retiring seniors and wished them a farewell as they dress as retirees. We conducted our last uniform inspection without going to cadets and seniors followed by them returning their uniforms. Including two of our retiring cadets enlisting and signing into the US Navy.
Referring back to our month of May, we have helped in another food drive by picking up and organizing food drive items we picked up in White Rock and then sorted them at the Christian church. Our color guard representing the UNM-LA school for their commencement ceremony.  Topper Company has been very busy at getting out there and helping the community in any way they can along with supporting the local schools by lending a helping hand! That's all for this month, thank you for reading!
C/ENS Melanie Weekley
LOS ALAMOS NJROTC Awards
On April 19th, the Los Alamos NJORTC unit held it annual awards and promotion ceremony.  The unit has earned many awards over the past year culminating being named the NM State JROTC Champion.  The Chapter presented several awards to outstanding cadets.
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JROTC Award of Merit recipient Natalie Crawford
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Outstanding NS1 Cadet Bronze Patrick Henry Medallion recipient Evelyn Drake

[image: image5.jpg]



Outstanding NS2 Cadet Bronze Patrick Henry Medallion recipient Isabell Pearson
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Outstanding NS3 Cadet Bronze Patrick Henry Medallion recipient Sofia West
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Outstanding NS4 Cadet Bronze Patrick Henry Medallion recipient Emily Baca
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MG Miles Chapter Scholarship recipient Ana Schmitz
Chapter Commander LTC Gregg Giesler was assisted by Chapter Adjutant HPM Robert Malone

 NATIONAL OFFICERS

· COMMANDER IN CHIEF 
BG Victor S. Perez, USA (Ret)
perezv56@gmail.com

· VICE COMMANDER IN CHIEF
Lt Col Marlon Ruiz, USAF (Ret)

ruizmarlon08@gmail.com
· REGION XIII COMMANDER
Capt Michael J. Halpin, USMC
usmcf4gib@yahoo.com 
Region XIII website www.MOWWSCV.com

 NATIONAL STAFF

· CHIEF OF STAFF & COO
Col Michael Farrell, USMC (Ret) | chiefofstaff@moww.org
· DIRECTOR OF FINANCE
 finance@moww.org
· MANAGER, MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS (including dues payments)
HPM Justin Hiller | membership@moww.org 
· MANAGER, MOWW STORE
Mrs. Sunny Alley | merchandise@moww.org 

Website www.moww.org
 MG MILES CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander


LTC Gregg Giesler USA (Ret)
    
Home: 505-662-5574

    
 g.giesler@computer.org
Senior Vice Commander

MAJ Robert Hull USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-7950
rhull@lata.com
Adjutant
HPM Robert Malone
Home: 505-672-0248

Robert_malone2@aol.com

Treasurer

MAJ Robert Hull USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-7950

rhull@lata.com
COMING EVENTS 
May



13
Staff Meeting 
21
Chapter Dinner – Alan Carr – The Elegance of Fusion: The H-Bomb’s Origin Story, 1920-1945
27
Memorial Day Ceremony – 11:00 am Gauje Pines Cemetery 

June

 

10
Staff Meeting

21
Region XIII Conference Hybrid 9:00 am
18
Chapter Dinner & Elections/Installation of Officers 

28
1994 Chapter chartered

July



4
Independence Day

8
Staff Meeting – 
16
Chapter Lunch – Pecos Trail Cafe – no speaker
August



7-10
National Meeting in Annapolis, MD
5
Staff Meeting – 

20
Chapter Dinner – 
	JOIN MOWW ONLINE:


	MOWW Online is the new online MOWW Community portal.  It is designed for Companions to interact with their membership information.  Please see the article on page 20 of the July-August 2023 issue of the Officer Review [image: image9]here for more information on the new platform, ToucanTech.
 

There are great methods to “connect” with MOWW:
· See your membership information on-screen and make your own edits!
· Make donations via your membership information and see the receipts
· Renew your membership right from your profile page
· Add more information about yourself to the system
 
Soon, we will have more features available to all Companions, such as:
· Email blaster to send newsletters to your chapter members
· Convention registration – attached to your membership!
· No more re-typing of your information
· Chapter and Region “e-headquarters” areas
· Interact with your Chapter or Region electronically!
 
Instructions:
· At the top of the website, please click the blue button [image: image10]MOWW ONLINE.
· If this is your first time accessing (which it should be for most of you), click register.
· On the page that opens, start typing your information.  The system will search for you, and “Find” your profile.  Choose your profile in the dropdown.
· Continue clicking through the registration form.
· Once submitted, The HQ staff will “approve” your access within one business day.  You will receive emails detailing you of the submission and approval.
· Once you get the second message, please feel free to review your profile for accuracy.
· Lastly, TELL YOUR FELLOW COMPANIONS to go register!
 


	 


	

	MOWW Social Media Update

	HQs MOWW is currently managing three Social Media pages and groups on Facebook and LinkedIn.  We are using these platforms to achieve the below goals:
· Improve and enhance communication with chapters  and Companions
· Promote patriotism, love of  the country and public and military service
· Bring public and veteran awareness of MOWW and its mission
· Boost interest in chapter and Companion membership
· Promote outreach programs and engagement with the public
· Recognize national leaders - both youth leaders and adult Companion leaders
We ask that Companions on Facebook and LinkedIn please take the below steps:
1. Join the MOWW National HQs Closed Facebook Group.  This Group is only open to MOWW Companions and Chapter Patriots.  We are using this group primarily to enhance internal communication with our Companions.  Please join the group:
[image: image11]https://www.facebook.com/groups/militaryOrderoftheworldwars
2. Follow the MOWW National HQs Open Facebook page.  This page is being utilized to communicate our message and tell our story to an audience outside the Order.  Please like and follow the page:
[image: image12]https://www.facebook.com/MOWWnational
3. Follow the MOWW National HQs LinkedIn Page.  This page is being utilized to communicate our message and tell our story to an audience outside the Order.  Please like and follow the page:
[image: image13]https://www.linkedin.com/company/the-military-Order-of-the-world-wars-moww
4. Support each other by sharing MOWW content and liking posts.
 

5. Download and follow the MOWW Social Media Playbook at [image: image14]moww.org. 

MOWW VISION

A strong America, dedicated to preserving and advancing American Ideals and Founding Principles.

MOWW MISSION

The Military Order of the World Wars serves our nation and local communities by providing and supporting activities that promote and encourage responsible citizenship, patriotism, youth leadership, military and public service, veteran support, and strong national security.

MOWW STRATEGIC GOALS

Strategic Goal One: Consistently develop and deliver attractive, and high-impact community outreach programs and activities.
Strategic Goal Two:  Expand our impact through alliances and strategic partnerships with organizations that align with our missions.

Strategic Goal Three:  Increase visibility of the Order at the national and local community levels through focused communication, marketing strategies, and local community engagement.

Strategic Goal Four:  Annually grow engaged and sustainable MOWW membership.

Strategic Goal Five:  Increase revenues ensuring adequate financial resources to fulfill the Order’s mission.

Strategic Goal Six:  Increase the number of chapters and strengthen existing chapters.
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